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Dream Job for Sue

In August 2011, Sue Jesse was the first person to sign up the West Lancs Challenge and receive a Passport.  The Challenge Passports helps participants to record where they are at the moment, identify some goals and start to plan activities that will help them to reach their goals.  

Sue hadn’t worked for quite a while, had several health issues and her personal life wasn’t too great either.  As a result, her self esteem had taken a nose dive and she didn’t have the confidence to go out and try new things to get her life back on track.
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Sue met with her West Lancs Challenge mentor several times and together they agreed an action plan that included becoming healthier, volunteering in her community, improving her confidence and getting back into work.  Over the next few months, Sue explored several options with her mentor and a number of activities were suggested.  Sue decided which ones she was interested in getting involved with and she received some support to access them.  

One life changing event for Sue was when she started to volunteer at the Ecumenical Centre.  First of all she just went in once a week to help with the soup kitchen on a Friday morning.  Then she started to branch out and help in the community café and the charity shop.  Along the way Sue also took part in healthy activities and attended some training events which have helped to increase her confidence in her own abilities.  

In September 2013, two years after she started on the Challenge, Sue was offered a paid position at the Ecumenical Centre as a Cleaner/Caretaker.  As if that wasn’t enough, she now has her own flat with a lovely new kitchen and bathroom, courtesy of West Lancs Borough Council, and best of all she can now afford to visit her grandchildren on a regular basis as she is £100 better off per week than she was on benefits. 

Here is what Sue has to say about her journey and her achievements:-

“The West Lancs Challenge gave me the kick start I needed to get me moving and I’ve come a long way in the last two years.  It really helped to know there was someone there to talk to if I had a problem and I could get help if I needed it.  I love my job, I get to meet people all the time and there is something different happening every day.  Some days my health is better than others but I no longer let my health issues get the better of me and rule my life.  Things have really turned around for me in the last couple of years, it’s been a long journey but I’m now much more confident about my future.”  
West Lancashire Challenge creates 200th apprenticeship

A partnership, set up to help create apprenticeships and work experience opportunities in West Lancashire, has reached an important milestone.
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19-year-old Stacey Fendle earned the 200th apprenticeship created by the West Lancashire Challenge Project when she was taken on by M&D Cleaning Supplies to train in customer services.

Stacey, of Upholland, had completed a course in fashion and design at West Lancashire College but decided she wanted to pursue a different career. She applied for the apprenticeship at M&D Cleaning Supplies after attending a careers evening at West Lancashire College.
From left to right – Cllr. Adrian Owens, Stacey Fendle and Mandy Trevarton from M & D Cleaning Supplies
Mandy Trevarton, M&D Cleaning Supplies operations manager, said: “After learning about apprenticeship schemes at a West Lancashire Challenge event at West Lancashire College we felt we wanted to support this and that we could take on an apprentice. Even though Stacey hasn’t finished her apprenticeship term we want her as part of our team and have offered her a permanent position. She works hard and is responsible for two of our top customers, which shows how highly we value her.”

Stacey said: “I am really grateful to the West Lancashire Challenge team for helping me start my new career. I never really thought I would go into an apprenticeship, but I was having a look around and when I went to the apprenticeship event at West Lancashire College I was told someone would be interested in taking me on. 

Councillor Adrian Owens, portfolio holder for Regeneration, said: “If you are interested in providing apprenticeship opportunities within your business, or are looking for apprenticeship opportunities, please contact the Challenge team on: Tel: 01695 712645 or email tracey.shaw@westlancs.gov.uk.
Downtown in Business

The West Lancashire Challenge Team recently exhibited at the West Lancashire Enterprise Forum and was on hand to offer information on apprenticeships and work experience to over 70 local businesses.  

The Business of Sport event took place on 26th September at the West Lancashire Investment Centre and was headlined by guest speaker Robert Elstone, Chief Executive of Everton Football Club.  The event also featured a presentation on the Lancashire Local Enterprise Partnership BOOST initiative, which helps growth businesses with a range of support services such as marketing, business planning and access to finance.  

This was the latest in a series of business forums supported by West Lancashire Borough Council that have allowed local business owners and entrepreneurs to hear the views, opinions and experiences from a range of top speakers.

WL CVS Health Network Event
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West Lancashire Council for Voluntary Service held its summer Health Network event on Thursday, July 18th at West Lancashire Investment Centre.

The title of the event was ‘Prevention is better than Cure, Care and Compassion in the NHS and Care Settings’. Approximately, 80 people attended the event.
One of the day’s aims was to look at the barriers regarding screening uptake – particularly cervical, breast and bowel cancer screening.

West Lancashire Clinical Commissioning Group has recognised that the voluntary sector has a significant role in creating healthy communities so during the event, the West Lancashire voluntary, community and faith sector grant scheme was launched – entitled Mobilising Communities around Health.
Using an asset based community development approach, this funding will be allocated via CVS in streams across both the CCG’S health priorities and through different community organisations working with the public sector health partners and institutions.

Interactive Careers Day

An Interactive Careers Day was held recently at West Lancashire College. School pupils from across the area descended upon the Colleges Skelmersdale Campus to visit more than 40 employers from a range of businesses.  
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Local schools that attended the fair included Lathom High School, Our Lady Queen of Peace Technology College, Upholland High School, Glenburn High School, Ormskirk High School, St.Peter’s High School and Burscough Priory High School. 
Neil Kenyon, Burscough Priory Director of Careers and Life-Long Learning said “The feedback from pupils was all extremely positive. In fact, many of them said that it was amazing. The year 9 pupils have been buzzing following the event and have talked about it not only with me but with other members of teaching staff. The range of careers information on offer was outstanding. Pupils particularly enjoyed the interactive aspects of the event. I do hope that the event will become an annual occurrence.”
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For more information on the West Lancashire Challenge please call: 


01695 73373


Or email: gillian@wlcvs.org








